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Photo: Blount Texaco 1975 corner of Ellisburg and Main Street where Rod’s Big M is today. 

The newest veterans’ book, “Veterans of Sandy Creek who served from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959” will be available November 2007 and we are looking for additions and corrections to this book. A book of veteran information is at the town hall for review and corrections. (by the World War II Honor Roll displayed near the assessors office) Stop by to see that we have the correct information on your veteran. 

Here are the names of more soldiers with little information and/or no photos; please call my office if you can help with information or put us in contact with someone who can. Lloyd Wilmot, Albert Wilson, George C. Woods, Louis Wood, Andy Zahler, Charles Zufelt, Clifford Zufelt, Dennis Zufelt, and Richard Zufelt. We have no information on these veterans: Philip McAdam, W.S. Metchik, Alden Nash, Robert Parrott, Maurice Porter, Edwin Presley, Frank Reed, Arthur Roberts, William Roberts, Charles Thompson, Glen Taylor, Lester Stacy. 

The first prototype of the book is ready and plans are underway for Veterans Day when the book will go on sale. I wish to thank Phyllis LeBeau and Norman Widrig for their help with the research and editing of this book. 

The third book in the Abandoned Cemetery series will document Stevens Cemetery. Many of our pioneer families are buried here. This cemetery is located on Route 22 and many of these gravestones are broken or so badly deteriorated that they are hard to read. I will be probing to find stones that may have fallen and are now hidden. This book will come out next spring because of the amount of research and work needed to “get it right.”  As with the first two books a photo of every stone and a genealogy of each family will be featured, as well as a map locating every stone we find. 

Please call if you can help. We need help with cemetery clean-up, stone repair, sign repair, flowers, or maybe you are good at drawing a map of the cemetery or want to help with the research aspect of this book. Call me! Norman Widrig is helping with this project also by probing for buried stones. Thanks, Norm.

Joyce Miles has answered my plea for volunteers to help with several upcoming projects. Thanks, Joyce.

I will away from my office for a couple of weeks to visit my children. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com     I do my best to keep this site up and current with my column, events and photographs from the archives.
Charlene
